May 18, 2012

MR. MARTELL: 5/17/12

THIS LETTER IS IN REFERENCE TO THE CODE VIOLATION LETTER DATED 4/21/12 THAT WE DISCUSSED EARLIER TODAY. 
WE HAVE STARTED TO ADDRESS THE ITEMS ON THE LIST AS FOLLOWS:

BUILDING 1:

VIOLATION 1: WE WILL BE CHECKING THE EMERGENCY LIGHT TODAY AND REPLACE THE LIGHT OR THE BATTERY AS NECESSARY.

VIOLATION 2: THE HOLE IN THE CEILING IN THE ELECTRICAL ROOM. WE WILL CLOSE IN THE OPENING AS MUCH AS POSSIBLE AND 
USE FLAME RESISTANT FOAM AROUND THE WIRES TO PREVENT THE PASSAGE OF SMOKE.

VIOLATION 3: WE ARE TRYING TO LOCATE NEW FIRE DOORS 1 1/2 HR. RATING WITH STEEL JAMS TO INSTALL HERE. WE ARE TRYING TO 
LOCATE SAID DOORS WITH WIRED FIRE DOOR GLASS IN THEM. ONE OPTION APPEARS TO BE THE BROSCO DOOR 
MODEL 90CT-103 ALTHOUGH I WOULD PREFER SOMETHING WITH A LARGER GLASS AREA DUE TO SECURITY FOR 
FEMALE TENANTS USING THE LAUNDRY. 

THE TIME TABLE FOR THE ABOVE WORK IS AS FOLLOWS:

#1 SHOULD BE COMPLETED 5/18/12
#2 SHOULD BE COMPLETED BY 5/25/12 OR SOONER
#3 SHOULD BE COMPLETED BY 6/8/12 BASED ON ORDERING AND DELIVERY DELAYS. IF AVAILABLE LOCALLY IT WILL BE DONE SOONER.

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS OR COMMENTS PLEASE E-MAIL ME AT THIS ADDRESS OR CALL MY CELL AT 207-838-3443.


REGARDS: GARY A. SIDELINGER
